As part of Aylesbury Phoenix F.C development centre, girls from Turnfurlong Junior School were invited to take part in a triangular tournament with Chesham United and Risborough Rangers on Saturday 22nd May.

Eleanor, Rebecca and Ruth were able to attend the event and therefore, Aylesbury Phoenix was unable to field a team of their own. However, this did not dampen enthusiasm as the girls just wanted to play football. When we arrived we were greeted by the respective coaches of Chesham and Risborough who made the girls feel welcomed and offered them the opportunity to join with the other teams.

In their first match, it took them some time to settle into the game, especially as they were familiarising themselves with their newly acquired comrades and often they were going for the same ball rather than making space for their team-mates to pass into. However, at one point, Eleanor, who had dropped slightly deeper, picked up the ball in her own half and weaved her way up-field, leaving each defender stranded, before she had a shot at goal which was well saved by the goal-keeper.
Regrettably, they lost their first match but were soon talking tactics and practicing techniques on the side of the pitch.

For the second game, Eleanor asked to go in goal, much to the relief of the rest of the team. For most of the match she was totally untroubled as Ruth and Rebecca were holding their own in the various positions. When Eleanor had to take a goal kick, the elevation and power of her clearances often troubled the opposition and from one of these Ruth was able to control the ball and pass to Rebecca who with a couple of defenders and the goal-keeper in front of her unleashed an unstoppable shot that had the whole team celebrating.

After this with everyone pushing forward they were susceptible to the counter attack and from one of these the opposition equalised. In order to redeem the situation they applied continued pressure to regain the lead but every shot was either tantalisingly wide or saved by the keeper.
When the final whistle blew, the girls, on a particularly warm morning came off extremely tired having given everything and learnt a tremendous amount from the occasion.

Well done Eleanor Harrison, Rebecca Hignett and Ruth Merry you should be proud of your performances.
